Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
Re: Completion Notices served on commercial properties
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
In accordance with the provisions specified within the above Act I hereby request the following information or an update of the information since the last request. All information requested relates to Completion Notices served on commercial properties served under schedule 4A to the Local Government Finance Act 1988.
 
Required Information;- copies of all Completion Notices served since 1/1/2017. If this is not possible due to time constraints, please can you provide us with a list in an electronic spreadsheet format with the following information; 
  
*             The address of the property being deemed complete by the notice. 
*             The date the Completion Notice was issued 
*             The date the property was entered into the Rating List 
*             The recipient company name 
*             The address to which the notice was sent 

Answer:

The Council does not hold this data in a simple format. While it is on our systems, there is no report that can extract the data easily. We would therefore need to extract the data from each week’s schedules, (around 200 weeks /spreadsheets from 1/1/2017 to 31/1/2021) and manually look at each case.  

We estimate around 10-15 minutes per spreadsheet, therefore, if we use an average of 12.5 minutes per sheet, extracting the data will require 41.66 hours of officer time.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
